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Torino Airport, flights update December 1st, 2019 

Airspace reopens 

after war device disarming 
 

 

Caselle Torinese, December 1st,  2019 – Torino Airport informs that, following the 

closure of the airspace today December 1st, 2019 scheduled from 9.30 AM to 4.30 

PM for the operations of defusing a war device found in Via Nizza in Turin, the 

number of flights involved was 17 arriving and 15 departing. 

 

Following the successful completion of the bomb clearance operations, the airspace 

over Turin was reopened early at 1.50 PM. 

 

The airlines, in the time slot concerned, have changed the schedules of 9 incoming 

flights and 7 departing flights, which have therefore been operated to and from Turin. 

 

The remaining 8 flights arriving and 8 departing have suffered hijacking or 

cancellation: in detail, 4 flights arriving and 2 departing were diverted to Milan 

Malpensa; 4 incoming and 6 departing flights have been canceled. 

 

The airlines have promptly informed and re-protected the passengers involved. 

 

For any information on the status of their flight, passengers can contact the airline or 

call the Torino Airport Information Office at +39 011 5676361-362.  
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